To:
All General Practitioners


All Practice Managers

 

VAT on Medical Reports – DWP – Update for those GPs who are VAT registered

 

From 1st May 2007 doctors who are registered for VAT had to charge this tax on medical reports (for which a fee is payable) supplied to the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP). There are no changes for doctors who are not VAT registered.  Most of these reports will be requested by the Disability and Carers Services (DCS) in relation to claims for Disability Living Allowance and Attendance Allowance.
 

In order to add VAT to the fee the DCS need to know whether the doctor is VAT registered. The reports where VAT is chargeable are: 
· GP factual report 
· DS 1500 
 
In order to facilitate these changes the DCS have made changes to their fee claim form (DBD36) which accompanies the GP report. Section B4 has been updated and will now include a section asking whether the doctor is VAT registered and if so to give their VAT number. Whenever this section has been completed the DCS will add VAT (at the standard rate of 17.5%) to the fee. 
 

The fee claim for DS1500 is included with the pack of forms. These forms are being amended in the same way as the GP fee claim form for the factual report. However doctors may already hold stocks of these reports and accompanying fee claims. In such cases the DCS has requested that doctors should write their VAT number on the fee claim or alternatively attach a VAT invoice. Whenever this additional information is supplied VAT will be added to the fee at the standard rate of 17.5%.   
 

Further guidance regarding VAT on Medical Services can be found on the BMA website http://www.bma.org.uk/ap.nsf/Content/VATonmedicalservices or by clicking on to the "doctors' fees" link from the BMA website homepage. 
 

Further guidance regarding the completion of forms and certificates for the Department can be found on www.dwp.gov.uk/medical. 
